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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Avila Beach Drive at SR 101 Interchange Improvements
	Lead Agency: San Luis Obispo County Department of Public Works 
	Contact Name: Matthew Willis
	Email: mwillis@co.slo.ca.us
	Phone Number: 805-781-1952
	Project Location: Unincorporated County between Avila Beach and Pismo Beach,   San Luis Obispo County
	Project Description: The purpose of the project is to improve the operations and multimodal access of the SR 101/Avila Beach Drive interchange northbound and southbound intersections. The project would replace the existing five-legged intersection with a roundabout and includes three components: roundabout intersection improvements at the SR 101 southbound ramps, Avila Beach Drive, and Shell Beach Road intersection; modifications to the SR 101 northbound off-ramp; and construction of a Park-and-Ride lot located southwest of the interchange. 
	Project's Effects: By implementing avoidance, minimization, and mitigation measures, the proposed project would have less than significant impacts on aesthetics, biological resources, and cultural resources. Proposed mitigation measures to reduce aesthetics impacts to a less than significant level include incorporation of appropriately designed retaining walls, landscaping plan, and signage, and preservation of native trees to the maximum extent feasible. Proposed mitigation measures to reduce biological resources impacts to a less than significant level include, among others, requirements for a pre-construction briefing for all construction crews, pre-construction surveys for sensitive biological resources, clearly delineating the project area to ensure adjacent habitat areas remain undisturbed during construction, and including coast live oak trees in the landscaping plan. Proposed mitigation measures to reduce cultural resources impacts to a less than significant level include requirements for a pre-construction briefing for all construction crews and measures to be implemented in the event cultural resources are inadvertently discovered during construction activities. 
	Areas of Controversy: Outreach with stakeholders to date has not identified any areas of controversy. However, project recommendations have been provided as follows:

The County Air Pollution Control District recommended dust control measures to protect sensitive receptors at adjacent recreational land uses.

As a result of AB 52 consultation, several tribes described the archaeological sensitivity of the area and recommended that they be included in construction monitoring during initial earth disturbance.

The Avila Valley Advisory Council Land Use Committee made recommendations regarding the safety and aesthetics elements of the project.
	List of Agencies: CA Coastal Commission
County Air Pollution Control District
Regional Water Quality Control Board
California Department of Transportation



